Remember, the job is but half completed, so let us finish with the same "Pep" and "Zip" as when we started.

Due to unforeseen conditions, Al. Hagedorn, was forced to resign from Captaincy. Herb. Maunder, is filling the vacancy until a permanent appointment can be made.

There seem to be an exceedingly large list of deliquent on the Financial Secretary's report for this month. Get the habit, its easier to pay one month than two: if unable to attend the meetings, simply mail a check or money order c/o Mr. Frank Staib #633 Frederick St.

The next regular meeting will be held in Judge Graham's courtroom on March 14, 1923, at 8:00 P.M. Sharp.

Sincerely yours, Gassman

Recording Secretary.